
 
MARCH-JUNE 2023 

 
Dear Pastor and Co-laborers in Christ: 
 
Sorry for being late with this letter. I lost count of days, and it is June already of this 
year. I have been sick a good bit of these days with bronchitis which turned into 
acute bronchitis. I have not been able to preach much these days because my voice 
has been from zero to little. I have done an x-ray of my lungs, and the 12th of this 
month I did a CT scan of my lungs. I do not have the results of the scan yet, but the 
x-ray was ok. My doctor thought I had an obstruction in my lungs so she ordered 
the CT scan. We will have to see what she decides. Pray for me about this. I have 
been using inhalers and nasal spray to help. I seem to be getting better. 
 
This year is flying by at a fast speed. In less than a month, we are headed to Brazil 
for two months. We are leaving the 11th of July and returning on the 15th of Septem-
ber. We are looking forward to seeing our people in the churches and preaching 
hopefully in the churches. We have some meetings already scheduled and trusting 
the Lord to help us help the churches see revival. Till then, we are trying to stay 
busy. I am preaching a Missions Sunday the 25th of June for Pastor Tommy Wensil 
and the fine people of Unity Baptist Church of Kanapolis, North Carolina. We want to 
be faithful and serve our Lord with all we have till He comes. 
 
We celebrated 52 years of marriage this month of June, and I am also celebrating 
my 71st  birthday. God has been so good to me and our family. He has supplied our 
needs and given us a few wants along the way. What a Savior we have! I am so 
glad to be a part of this great family of God. 
 
Our churches and their pastors seem to be doing well. We lost one of our men to 
glory last month, but he is cured of all his cancer and problems. I believe we are all 
heading that way shortly in the rapture of the church. What a day that will be! Pray 
for our churches and the country of Brazil as they have a communist president. 
 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR FAITHFUL SUPPORT IN PRAYERS AND MONIES. We need 
them both to get the job done for the Lord. If you would like to help with the trip, 
you may send it to the mission in our name and mark it Travel Fund. Thank you for 
your help. 
 
In His Service, 
 
Dr. Robert and Cathy Smith 
South American Brazilian Field Director  


